Rye & District Wheelers Meeting 14-5-15

Present:

Pav BryanAndy CroftNick WilsonSteve GoochBarry GoodsellRod HarrowPaul SimpsonRalph Sperring

Apologies:

Heidi Foster Jim Hollands Sue Morley

- 1 Minutes of the previous meeting discussed and approved, although it was agreed that the committees agreement to fund the Tour de Romney medals for 2015 had been omitted from the document.
- 2 Treasurers report. Current account balance £2381.32. The treasurer reported that the first online membership had been completed following the activation of the new website. The issue of the duplicate payment to CTT is acknowledged, but must be raised with the national treasurer. Following a meeting with HSBC, there are forms to sign and they require a copy of the club constitution. Amendments will be necessary to satisfy their requirement, the document drafted and distributed by Ralph by email earlier, was read through in detail. An EGM on 4th June was proposed to ratify the revised constitution
- 3 Chairman's report. The chairman thanked Paul for organising the weekend of the visiting Roubaix club. Steve Maxted has sent a description of his Tuesday ride for inclusion on the club website.
- 4 Racing sec. The racing secretary reported on the Wigmore 25. Jim has agreed to find marshals for the KCA50, and Paul Mepham is standing by in case Pat Hill is unable to timekeep. Paul will do the pushing off and roving marshalling
- 5 Men's Capt. Thanks to Jim for finding marshals for the club 10s, pleased to see good rider numbers. There are 98 paid up members
- 6 Hon Sec. The secretary thanked all who helped out and rode with the visiting Roubaix club. The Carre de Vallees is this coming weekend, and is all arranged. Date proposed for the club BBQ is the second Sunday in July
- 7 Webmaster, The website is up and many thanks to John O'Connor for his help. The yearbook should be ready to go for printing during the next week. There are still options for club kit supply, Pav has received his kit and the quality and price look good
- 8 Pav has had no contact regarding 'Go Ride' status for the club, and the interest in the racing skills course offered has been limited

Meeting closed at 20:00

There were no additional club members attending the 'open' meeting